GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

8/3/09

Minutes of Meeting

In attendance:
Jay Mappus, Bill Dingledine, Sally Nicholson, Duke Spinelli, Scott McCrary, Danielle Gori, Bo Campbell, Randy Hutchison, Lori Toms, Scott Ogle, Ken Drescher, Steve Yetman, David Carter, Tim St. Clair

Members:
Boone Toms
Meeting called to order 6:10 P.M.
· Welcome to all who made this meeting.

· Conference call with Peter Wilborn. Attorney who handles bicycling incidents. Peter stated concerns over safety of cyclists. Recent death in Sumter, Mauldin accident injuring two, etc. States that with more cyclists now on the road, the average risk of injury becomes higher. Peter stated that there are several issues. 1) Police are inexperienced in investigating cycling accidents. Investigations are done like MVA’s. Goal is to change the police officers minds in a polite and quiet way. 2) Public response should not be first action. Only go public after doing all the homework making sure that the facts are correct. Try not to look at it as a motorist vs cyclist but as a criminal vs victim. 3) Be careful because advocacy can interfere with the goals of the victims. 4) Try not to participate in comments on web sites. Peter has the NTSB Training Video and will share it with all Law Enforcement Departments if needed. Peter finalized call by stating that we should contact him before we make any statements, we should be proactive in establishing a training program for the officers, and share our staff to “train the trainer.” 
· Bo Campbell stated that the IRS has received the request for the Bylaws for Advocacy. Bo stated that we should hopefully have approval within 60 days. 
· Donaldson Center issues – Concerns are still voiced regarding the fact that the Donaldson Center country rides are getting too big. Several suggestions were brought up.

1. Different head out times

2. Training the leaders 

3. Find other rides in the county

4. Paying for Police escort

5. Having Wednesday night recovery rides

6. Weekly bike tips on the Yahoo groups

7. Advocacy flyer on all cars

It was also suggested that the Code of Conduct along with the Bike Laws be printed on a tri fold and passed out. Randy Hutchison will make a sign to post at Donaldson. It was decided that a good group size will be 8 to 10. Jay suggested that we mark ride averages on the pavement and when you get 10 people in that area you head out. This will be tried at the next Tuesday night ride. 

· USA Pro Championships – Sally Nicholson and Duke Spinelli requested from the Board $1000 in order to be used for the Championships. The Spinners are helping supply volunteers for the race and will need to rent vans for transportation on the course and food for volunteers helping.  Motion introduced and passed. .
· Lori Toms has brought up the idea of obtaining a storage unit to house all of the Spinners assets. This will be discussed at the September Board meeting. 
· Steve Yetman stated that he has submitted to RUSA the 200K Brevet and states it should be approved. The date for this Brevet is May 1st, 2010.
· Ken Drescher stated that the new date for the Slog Fest is October 17th. The Leaf Tour is November 7th. G Magazine will be doing an article on this ride. The 1st 50 is scheduled for January 9th, 2010.
· Tim St. Clair has amended the Bylaws. Article XIX – Volunteers will state “Anyone assisting the Club at Club events, including but not limited to recurring Club rides and Club-organized bicycle tours, shall be deemed and considered a “volunteer” to the Club.” 30 days notice will be provided to the Club membership for amendment. Motion introduced and passed.
· Bill Dingledine stated that the Lake Robinson picnic is scheduled for August 22nd. Volunteers will be needed. Jay Mappas stated that he handle this. 

· Window decals have been ordered.
· Scott Ogle will be leaving the Rides Chair position at the end of the year. Sally Nicholson will be leaving as Treasurer at the end of the year. These two positions will need to be filled.

· There will be no club meeting this month.  Motion introduced and passed.
· Duke stated that the Tuesday Night Family Fun Rides are being held the 1st and 3rd Tuesdays of the month. They start in the Whole Foods Market parking lot off of Woodruff road. Average attendance has been around 18.
· Sally Nicholson provided a P$L statement through the month of July. It was noted that there is approximately $11,000 of unrestricted funds at this time. 

· Scott McCrary – 1) stated that the city has requested the Spinners to fund 2 ½ miles of bicycle lane stripping. The cost would be $4000. Motion introduced and passed. 2) He is working with Rachel at the PCC to help find money so that the PCC does not have to go to each municipality when needed.
· Danielle Gori states that we signed up 22 new members in July bringing us to 588 total members.   
· Randy Hutchison reminded us that the final Time Trial at Donaldson will be both an individual TT and a Team TT. The teams will be 4 members. Everyone should come out and watch or ride.
· David Carter states that the Spinners web site is getting more activity in the for sale section.
· Lori Toms stated that the remainder of the stock of helmets have been given to Gateway Elementary School and that the school has individuals who are trained on how to fit the helmets. 
· Sally Nicholson has inquired to the i9ssue of over site for Safety Foundation spending. This will be addressed at the next Board meeting. It was also stated that $5000 has been committed to the PCC. This money will only be used for Safety and Education. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:50
